
The newsletter is also available online at: www.orchardrvresort.com

August

Due to the recent change in the Covid-19 rules by the Governor all 
activity rooms and the pool will be closed for the next 30 days.



Managers CornerManagers Corner

Hope everyone enjoyed watching all the great decorated Golf Carts drive by, 
along with their jazzed up owners, pets and friends on 4th of July.   

ELECTRIC BILLS are due between the 10th and 17th every month for Park 
Models & RV Sites.  A sign is posted by Guard Shack to remind you and 
avoid a $5.00 late fee charged per day if paid past 17th deadline.  You can 
always sign up for AUTO PAY for your Electric and Cable.

Credit Card Payments: Call Main Office (928) 772-8266 for balance due 
each month. Make sure Office has your email address to get email receipts 
once your payment is posted.   

Payments made by Check: Mail or put checks in Drop Box in Guard Shack. 
Call Main Office 928-772-8266 between 8AM-3:30PM to obtain your amount 
due for payments. 

PARK CLOSURES: The Main Office is still in lockdown and the Roundhouse, 
Library, Fitness Center, Swimming Pool and gatherings at Pavilion are closed 
until further notice. 

Provide your email address to Sales Office @ (928) 772-9942 to be added to 
Park’s occasional Email Blasts.

Sales Masks are required to enter Sales Office.

IMPORTANT:  All New Residents MUST be Pre-Approved with Background 
Check by Park Management BEFORE Purchase of any property in Orchard 
Ranch Resort, Orchard Ranch North, and BEFORE any Owners Rent out 
their Park Model to Tenants.

STORAGE: Notify Teri in Sales Office when cancelling your Car, RV or Mini 
storage, so we can update our records. Also keep gate closed & locked when 
going in or out of storage area. 

Seeds from China:  If you receive any seeds from China in the mail, they are 
hazardous to your health, so do NOT use or plant   Mail Seeds to:  Arizona 
Department of Agriculture, ATTN: Plant Services Division, 1688 West Adams, 
Phoenix, AZ 85007

Thanks Again.

Main Office



Greetings from Orchard Sales Contact 
Information

Orchard Ranch 
Resort

11250 East 
Hwy 69

Dewey, AZ  86327

Office 
# 928-772-8266

Office fax 
928-772-5857

Activities 
# 928-277-4069

Activities 
email 

resortactivities@
cableone.net

Sales Office 
 928-772-9942

From the Activity Office

I can’t believe that it is already August.  I know it has not been a good year because of Covid-19. 
At the time of printing the August newsletter, we still do not know if there will be any activities.  

Thanks to everyone that participated in our 4th of July Parade.  We had fun and I know the resi-
dents enjoyed seeing the decorations on the golf carts.  I think I counted 38 golf carts.
Our lunches in July have been great.  Because it was successful, we are continuing lunches in 
August. When you come to sign up and pay for your lunch, please let me know if you want to 
pick up your lunch or have your lunch deliver to your home.  Remember you have to sign up the 
Friday before the week that you want the lunch.   You can also sign up for the whole month. Au-
gust menus were sent out on the 27th of July by email, I also have some.  The menu is also in the 
newsletter .There are some menus by the bulletin board by the pool and by the mailbox bulletin 
board.
Upcoming events: August 29th New Image Fashion (if we are able to open the roundhouse), Sep-
tember 12th Fall Yard Sale.
Be Safe, and don’t forget about  Social Distancing.
Helen

Where did the month go, we are now looking at August.
Let’s give a warm welcome to the new Residents here at Orchard Ranch
Site 2131- Bill & Judy Chapman
Site 78 –  Kendall & Linda Haynes
Site 106 –   Carol Glenn
Site  2122- Marilyn & Florine Brower
Site: 249 – Jerry & Cheryl Young
Since the Virus has changed our ways of showing space, we have added Virtual 
Tours to most of our
Homes for sale.   www.MH Village.com  – Click on homes for sale in Prescott Valley. 
Customers on the North:
Site: 29 – Gary & Vivian Ladd
Site 32 – Lois Dutton
Site 33 - Rick & Michelle Ashmead
Site 19 – Peter Steel & Nancy Yater
Since there is a lot of movement within the park, some homeowners have sold their 
Park Models or Homes to new guests.  We just again want to remind you when you 
are selling by owner – the Management office needs to pre-approve the buyer PRI-
OR to your accepting funds for the sale.  The Residency Approval should be done, 
then you know your buyer is approved to live at the Ranch.

Don’t forget – we have the referral program, if you refer your friends and they pur-
chase a New Home from Orchard Ranch then you get a finder’s fee.
Orchard North is getting homes, we are just reminding everyone the homes that you 
see are under construction, not model homes and if you would like to look at a home 
please call 928-379-6554, to make an appointment with the Clayton Rep. Things are 
moving, which is exciting.  Also Orchard Ranch North has it’s own website – www.
orchardranchnorth.com,   Check it out

Michelle, Sherry, Jane,  Teri





   

1. Please do not drive down the alleys, 
     RV’s only. 
2. You could be fined for not picking up   
     after your dog. 
3. You can be turned in for speeding thru 
     the park. Speed Limit 10mph
4. Wear light clothing at night walking 
     your dog and take a flashlight. 
5. Do not drive or walk thru empty sites. 

6. House items should not be left 
     outside of dumpsters. 

7. When you do modifications on your 
    site you need to go thru the managers. 

8. Golf Carts do not have the right 
      of way

9. We have a donation box for eye 
     glasses in Bldg A. 

10. To save your grocery bags for the  
        dog parks for poop bags. 

11. We have Javelina’s in the park so 
        please carry a flashlight. 

12. Dogs are not allowed close to the 
        pickle ball court.

13. Retractable leashes are no longer 
        allowed at Orchard - 6 foot leash 
        only. This is a state law.       

14. If you lost or found something, come 
        to the office.

15. Please use your turn signals while 
        making a turn in the park. 

16. Men, be respectful of others and do 
        not go around the park with your  
        shirt off. 

17. You are responsible for disposing of 
        your tree limbs.     

CANCELLED



Church Service • Sunday 10:30 am
in the Roundhouse

Somebody There Loves You

RESIDENTIAL SERVICE & REPAIR
Dwayne Merrifield

602.696.1849
Dewey, AZ

Unlicensed Contractor



ROC #322382

LIBRARY NEWS
Bobbe Serena-Wayman, 

Librarian 

We’re still closed due to Covid-19. 
If you have any questions call Bobbe at 

480-620-4712







Want to 
Learn
Open play

10 to12 daily,
seven days a week.

If you want to learn how to play,
call, Jessie Serrano, 760.265.0678

N A T E  C E R T I F I E D

T E C H N I C I A N ROC# 283575

Serving  Northern Arizona

• Licensed • Insured
• Bonded

Serving  Northern Arizona

• Licensed • Insured
• Bonded

• Service, Sales &
Installation on all

Major Brands
• Maintenance Programs

• FREE Estimates

www.heatingandairaz.comwww.heatingandairaz.comjunglecat27@gmail.comjunglecat27@gmail.com

• Service, Sales &
Installation on all

Major Brands
• Maintenance Programs

• FREE Estimates

Quality Service that
you can Afford!

Quality Service that
you can Afford!8812 E. Valley Rd. • Prescott Valley,AZ 863148812 E. Valley Rd. • Prescott Valley,AZ 86314







VETERANS DISCOUNT

PHOTO CLUB

DO YOU LIKE TO TAKE PHOTOS?
DO YOU LIKE TO TAKE FIELD 

TRIPS?
We have a place for you! Orchard 

Ranch photo club meets the 
second and fourth Wednesday 

of each month. 

Your type of camera 
does not matter! Point 

and Shoot, iPhone, 
whatever. We are a 

social and learning club. 
(Heavy on the social). 

See you at 9am in
Activity B2

CANCELLED



Cost: $6.00
Due to the success of 

the lunches in July, 
we will be continuing 

lunch in August. We are 
still offering deliveries 

and pick up. 

08/4/20
BAKED ZITI

GARLIC BREAD
DESSERT

                 
08/6/20           

MEATLOAF, MASHED 
POTATOES/GRAVY

VEGETABLE, DESSERT

08/11/20    
CHICKEN CASSEROLE

SALAD
DESSERT

08/13/20
SALISBURY STEAK

MASHED POTATOES/
GRAVY

DESSERT

08/18/20
MEATBALL SUB

THREE BEAN SALAD
CHIPS & DESSERT

Our lunch program will be starting on the 14th. We will be offering deliveries 
and pick up.  When you come to sign up and pay for your lunch, please come 

to the back door of the activities office and please let me know if you want 
to pick up your lunch or have your lunch delivered to your home.  Remember 

you have to sign up the Friday before the week that you want the lunch. 
Menus were sent by email, I also have some.  There are some menus by the 

bulletin board by the pool and by the mail box bulletin board.

Lunches for the month 
of august 2020



Now Available at the Wood Shop
Wood signs for your home.

Average cost between $20 & $40 depending on 
size and choice of materials.

Contact Don at the shop.

The  next Garden 
Club meeting will be 
on Aug 11th at 10:00 
in the Garden.

email Debbie: 
deborahdances@gmail.com
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